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TALKIN’ TOUGH WITH ‘LEGLESS AND BLIND’ 
Laughter, admiration and emotion filled the venues whilst Talkin’ 
Tough speakers Ben Pettingill and Mike Rolls (affectionately know as 
‘Legless and Blind’) were in town.  
Over 600 people from the Holbrook and surrounding communities 
attended the inspirational talks by Ben and Mike over two days in 
late August.  Two sessions at Billabong High School meant that all 
available students from both St Paul’s, Walla Walla and Billabong 
High School heard how both Ben and Mike faced life changing health 
crises in their teens and learnt to move forward with incredible 
purpose and fulfillment.  
After losing 98% of his sight overnight at age 16, Ben was the first to 
say he bottled up many frustrations and worries over a number of 
years to ease the concerns of family.  He finally opened up to his 
father and was able to face the changes his new life held with more 
direction.  Mike left on his first end of season football trip aged 18, 
and woke up 6 weeks later in hospital after losing his lower leg, most 
of his nose and two fingers to Meningococcal disease.  A couple of 
years later he elected to have his other leg amputated below the 
knee to end a cycle of infection and medical issues. His approach to 
the future is incredibly positive and proactive.  He is a keen golfer and 
Ben a keen water skier, both with young families 
they lead very busy and dynamic lives. 
Together they travel to all parts of the country 
speaking to school students and groups about 
tackling the dark times in life and the importance 
of mateship, communication and connection. 
They engage passionately on the importance of 
checking on and recognising when your mates 
may be struggling and in need of support.  Make 
time and ask the question “Are you OK?” - more 
than once if you need to. 
They backed up the High School sessions with a 
Ladies’ night, a Men’s night and a Primary School 
(Years 4, 5 and 6) session at Holbrook Public 
School with St Patrick’s School students present.  The women’s night was a sell out with 116 women 
present and 93 men attended the men’s function at the Sporting Complex.   
Taking the opportunity of great crowds, the organisers asked Lu Lindon, Nurse Educator from Holbrook 
MPS to give a refresher on CPR and the use of Defibrillator machines (which are now common around 
town) at the ladies’ event. Jeff Moat, Paramedic from Tumbarumba, went through similar 
demonstrations on the men’s night. 
The events were a joint project of Holbrook Landcare Network and the Holbrook Local Health 
Advisory Committee (LHAC) and kindly sponsored by funding from the (FRRR) Foundation of Rural and 
Regional Renewal, RABO Bank Community Fund, Hume Bank, Greater Hume Council, Holbrook Rotary 
and Murrumbidgee Health.  Our thanks to the sponsors and all attendees for supporting this initiative. 

Top: Ben Pettingill, Mandy Locke, Holbrook LHAC 
and Mike Rolls. Above: George Murdoch, Andy 

Wettenhall and Colin Geddes  
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D E A D L I N E 

Next deadline 9.00am 
Friday 20 September 2024 
We prefer articles to be emailed to: 
holbrookhappenings@gmail.com 

If you are a new advertiser, email us for 

information & a booking form. 

L I E S C H K E  M O T O R S        

78 ALBURY  ST    HOLBROOK          

Ph: 6036 2244 
Proud Sponsor of  Holbrook  Happenings 

H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’   

P O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N T  

This newsletter is  for the purpose of disseminating 
information and articles free of charge for the benefit of the 
public. This information is not a substitute for professional 
advice and is not intended to be used as such. The editors do 
not accept any liability for any loss or damage incurred by 
use of or reliance on such information. The editors of 
Holbrook Happenings make every effort to ensure the 
quality of the information.  However, Holbrook Happenings 
cannot guarantee and assumes no legal liability or 
responsibility for the accuracy, currency or completeness of 
information. It is the responsibility of contributors to secure 
permission for the use of any photographs or material 
provided for the  Holbrook Happenings. 

Please note this publication is available online at 
www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Per issue 
Advertising 

Cost 
Setup Cost 

Classified (¹⁄₁₆ page) $ 20.00 No charge 

⅛ page $ 40.00 $ 20 

¼ page $ 80.00 $ 25 

⅜ page $ 120.00 $ 35 

½ page  
(check for availability) 

$ 160.00 $ 35 

Full page 
 (check for availability) 

$ 320.00 $ 40 

Insert (pamphlet to be 

provided by you) 
$120.00 N/A 

Discounts 
10 Issue 

discount (10%) 

Continuous 

(extra 5%) 

⅛ page $ 360.00 $ 324.00 

¼ page $ 720.00 $ 648.00 

½ page  $ 1440.00 $ 1368.00 

Full page  $ 2880.00 $2736.00 

Advertising Sizes 

Classified (¹⁄₁₆ page) landscape W 86mm x H 30mm 

⅛ page landscape W 86mm x H 64mm 

¼ page landscape W 178mm x H 64mm 

¼ page portrait W 86mm x H 130mm 

⅜ page  portrait W 86mm x H 197mm 

½ page landscape W 178mm x H 129mm 

½ page portrait W 86mm x H 265mm 

Full page portrait W 178mm x H 265mm 

https://coolsymbol.com/copy/Vulgar_Fraction_Three_Eighths_Symbol_%E2%85%9C
https://coolsymbol.com/copy/Vulgar_Fraction_One_Eighth_Symbol_%E2%85%9B
https://coolsymbol.com/copy/Vulgar_Fraction_One_Eighth_Symbol_%E2%85%9B
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SAILING ON THE TALL SHIPS 
Nikita Stevenson will be the guest speaker at Holbrook Rotary Club’s meeting at Holbrook R.S. Club on 
Thursday 26th September. Join us for dinner at 6pm, or come along to the presentation at 7pm. Local 
Rotarians invite members of the community to come along and discover more about sailing in the tall 
ships. Find out more about career enhancing programs Rotary has to offer young people in our 
community.  
Hello, my name is Nikita Stevenson, and I'm eighteen years old. In 2023, thanks to the generous 
sponsorship of the Holbrook Rotary Club, I embarked on a life-changing five-day voyage aboard the tall 
ship ‘One and All’ from Adelaide to Melbourne. Tall ships are large, traditionally rigged sailing vessels 
with majestic masts and expansive sails that harken back to the age of exploration. This experience 
sparked a passion for sailing, and since then, I have had the privilege of voyaging on two more tall 
ships, with many more adventures on the horizon. 
Sailing on these magnificent vessels has not only enriched my life but has also given me the 
opportunity to make a positive impact on young people across Australia. Tall ships offer a unique 
environment that fosters teamwork, leadership, 
and personal growth. Through my journeys, I have 
witnessed incredible transformations and 
discovered the profound effect that these voyages 
can have on individuals. 
I will share the stories of my experiences on these 
remarkable ships and how they have changed my 
life for the better. If you have even the slightest 
interest in sailing or personal growth, I encourage 
you to join me. Let the spark of curiosity ignite a 
passion that will inspire and uplift everyone who 
hears these tales. 

John Cox, Hughie & Nikita Stevenson, Milt 
Golenberg & Royce Terlich. 

Sarah Finlay  
 

Physio Services 
 

*Sports injuries* *Back & neck injuries*  
*Muscle & joint pain* *Women’s health*  

*Pre & post-natal programs* *Orthotic Treatment * 
*Injury Rehabilitation* 

Workcover, DVA, MAA, TAC, Private health rebates 
 

Pilates Classes 
Mon 6-7pm at Holbrook CTC 

Tues 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 
Thurs 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 

Term 3 commenced Mon 22nd July 2024 
 

FOR BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES 
Call 02 6036 3331 

12 King Street, Holbrook 

WALTER & MARJORIE’S  
74TH WEDDING ANNIVERSARY 

Family and friends helped Walter and Marjorie 
Winnett celebrate their 74th wedding anniversary 
at the Harry Jarvis Wing, with a cake from the 
Holbrook Bakery. 
They were married on 2nd  

September 1950 at 
Bombala, in the same 
Methodist church that 
Walter’s parents were 
married in. They took a 
train to Sydney for their 
honeymoon.  
Marjorie is a Life Member 
of the Holbrook RS Golf 
Club and is the Patroness 
of Holbrook Ladies Golf. 
Congratulations on this 
fine achievement, Walter 
and Majorie.  
By Liz Plunkett, on behalf 
of Walter Winnett. 
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WHAT’S ON  
AT HOLBROOK RETURNED 

SERVICEMEN’S CLUB 
 

 

   Monday         Mad Monday $10 meals 
 

Tuesday      Takeaway night 
 

Wednesday    Kids Eat Free 
 

Thursday       Pizza Meal Deal $39  

          (2x pizza, garlic bread & drink) 
 

Friday     Raffles 7pm 

Saturday     Parmi Night $20 
 

Sunday     Sunday Roast  

 Raffles 1pm 
 

 HAPPY HOURS EVERY DAY 
Monday to Friday 4pm – 6pm 

Saturday & Sunday 2pm – 4pm  
 

Holbrook 
Returned Servicemen’s Club 

38 Swift St 
Ph: (02) 6036 2199 

Open 7 Days 

BILLABONG RECYCLING 
Let’s wipe out poverty in our 
community.  
We created Billabong Recycling for 
Albury and the great little towns 
around Albury, and in April 2022 we opened our 
Return and Earn automated depot in Lavington. 
We have processed over 35 million 10c 
containers, stopped 4,250 tonnes of carbon from 
entering our atmosphere and have saved 2,200 
tonnes of containers from landfill. We are a 
disability service, and we operate as a charitable 
organisation. Processing of containers has raised 
over $180,000 for local charities. Our community 
is incredibly generous.  
THERE IS SO MUCH MORE WE CAN DO!!!!! It is a 
startling statistic that only 70% of the 10c 
containers produced are recycled. Based on our 
population, we are collectively throwing away 
around $50,000 per month that could be used to 
help vulnerable people in our community. We 
have made recycling your 10c containers easy. 
1. We provide bags, bins and other receptacles at 
nominal cost to save 10c containers in. 
2. We pick up containers FREE of charge around 
this area 5 days a week. 
3. WE PASS ON 100% of the value of containers 
that customers choose to donate to charity. We 
also donate to local charities on a regular basis. 
We call on all businesses and residents of this 
area to stop binning their 10c containers. 
IMAGINE THE GOOD WE COULD DO!!! We even 
pick up for FREE when you get your 10c for extra 
income.  
Kind Regards, Bruce & Heather Forbes 
11 Catherine Crescent, LAVINGTON, NSW, 2641 
Ph 02 6040 7512 admin@billabongrecycling.com 
PM on Facebook or 0458 243 489  



 

 ISSN 1832-0198 (print); ISSN 2652-1296 (online)                                             1100 FREE COPIES PRINTED  
Holbrook Happenings                                                                                       11 September 2024 

HOLBROOK RSL SUB-BRANCH  
On 14 September each year, we observe National Peacekeepers' Day. It's the anniversary of the day 
Australia became the world's first peacekeepers to deploy into the field, in the Netherlands East Indies 
(now Indonesia) in 1947. Since 1947, tens of thousands of Australians have served as members of a 
peacekeeping force and 16 have lost their lives. This day is a time for us to recognise and remember 
their service and sacrifice. 
Do you travel away from Holbrook for medical treatment for accepted conditions (all conditions for 
Gold Card)? DVA will reimburse private motor vehicle expenses to attend medical appointments, 
including optometry, dental and hearing, outside of Holbrook. This is paid at a per km rate and as an 
example, a trip to Albury will be reimbursed at around $90.00. For assistance with those claims, and 
for a quicker return as we submit them by computer, contact Ian Hall, Secretary Holbrook RSL Sub-
Branch, on 0421 252 883. https://www.dva.gov.au/get-support/providers/veteran-cards-
compensation-guides/veteran-travel 
This month, we pause to remember 6766, Private Leslie Aubrey Lee, of Holbrook. Injured in France, 
August 1915, died of wounds in the U.K on 9 September 1915. Buried Hastings Cemetery, Hastings, 
East Sussex. Aged 24 years. Lest We Forget. 

HOLBROOK LIBRARY ACTIVITIES 
Kite making. Easy to assemble & then colour using 
paint textas. 11am Tuesday 1 October. Cost: $5. 
Age: 5 to 13 yrs Bookings essential, ph 6036 0100 
Holbrook Library held the launch event of the 
Juvenilia exhibition on 27 August with the 
children from Holbrook Public School and St. 
Patrick’s School. Dianne Wolfer, one of the 
featured authors in the exhibition was our guest 
author. She spoke to the children about her 
journey as an author of children’s books. Her 
presentation was fantastic. The kids learnt so 
much about her writing process and the beautiful 
books she has written. Dianne also explained the 
illustrators’ work within her books and how she 
collaborates with her illustrators. Dianne also 
brought Harry, her rescue dog along at the end of 
her presentation. One her latest books Scout and 
the Rescue Dogs was amongst the CBCA 
shortlisted books for 2024 so Harry tied in nicely 
and the kids loved the chance to meet him. 
The children then went through to the library to 
look at the exhibition which they very much 
enjoyed and found worthwhile. The Juvenilia 
exhibition is a collection of more than 100 pieces 
from over 20 of Australia’s award-winning 
children’s authors and illustrators, including two 
former Australian Children’s Laureates (Alison 
Lester and Ursula Dubosarsky) and well-known 
writers Andy Griffiths, Graeme Base and Danny 
Katz. Many exhibits on display are original pieces, 
some dating back over 50 years. 
The exhibition will stay at Holbrook Library until 2 
October, when it will then move on to Culcairn 

Library.  
We invite you to 
call in and see 
this insightful 
and important 
exhibition.  
We are really lucky to have this opportunity for it 
to come to our small branch library. 
Juvenilia was created by podcaster, content 
creator and internationally award-nominated 
children’s author Aimee Chan. ‘This is all about 
the origins of creativity’ says Aimee. ‘Everyone 
starts somewhere. Whether it’s writing stories by 
hand on scraps of paper or drawing pictures in 
pencil and rubbing them out. Today’s most 
prominent creators of children’s books all started 
as children too, dreaming about being able to 
publish their own stories. This unique and very 
intimate collection is an insight into the early 
creative writing and drawing of some of the most 
established authors and illustrators in Australia.’ 

https://www.dva.gov.au/get-support/providers/veteran-cards-compensation-guides/veteran-travel
https://www.dva.gov.au/get-support/providers/veteran-cards-compensation-guides/veteran-travel
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FREE GARDEN MULCH 
Bedding straw left from livestock shows is  

available to collect from the Holbrook 
Sporting Complex (near the south-east gate).  
Take as much as you would like but 

you will need to load it yourself. 

PLANT PICK PLATE 
Apart from roses, 
tulips are recognised 
and identified as the 
most romantically significant flowers worldwide. A 
flower that is given with love and affection, this 
traditional Dutch bulb is usually grown in the 
cooler climatic regions in the world, with the 
Netherlands producing approximately 60% of the 
world’s tulips. 
Their popularity is no surprise when the eye is 
captured by the dazzling colours of red, maroon, 
yellow, pink, white and variegated cultivars. The 
tulip flowers are beautifully formed bell shaped 
blooms on top of long slender stems, perfect for a 
vase display. Although this is the traditional 
image, hybrid bulbs are available that produce 
tulips in dwarf form, with open cup shaped 
blooms of varied sizes as well as frilled petals and 
softer, muted colours. Regardless of the variety, 
tulips create the greatest impact when planted 
close in clumps en masse, therefore, it is no 
wonder many gardeners regard tulips as the most 
spectacular of all spring flowering bulbs. 
Tulip lovers are in for a treat this Spring as many 
celebrations and displays of the tulip are open to 
the public. In the Southern Highlands town of 
Bowral 80,000 plants in bloom are featured in 
Corbett Gardens (September 13 to 30). Victoria’s 
Dandenong Ranges town of Silvan will host the 
Tesselaar Tulip Festival (September 13 to October 
13) and Canberra’s Floriade Festival will be held in 
Commonwealth Park (September 14 to October 
13). So if you would like to Tip Toe through the 
Tulips these festivals, inspired by colour, culture 
and creativity, will not disappoint. 
Passionate Gardener, June. 

PROBUS 
It was lovely to see numbers on the up! Winter 
ailments are behind us hopefully. Winter too! 
Great to see the Buchanans back from the 
warmth of Queensland. 
Now that the weather is improving we’ll plan an 
outing in the near future. 
Our guest speaker this month was Doug 
Henderson, the previous manager of the Regent 
Cinemas in Albury. Doug’s knowledge of the 
world of movies was extensive. He took us back 
to the huge films  and actors of the past to the 
2000s. He had clips of both which were fabulous! 
The eras of  peoples’ attendance was interesting. 
The effects of TV in the 60’s, some revival in the 
70’s, good movies of the 80’s & 90’s. Doug also 
explained how the introduction of CGI (computer
-generated imagery) makes the huge fantasy & 
action movies of today possible. Now, of course, 
all the streaming services are changing movie 
attendances again. 
Thank you Doug for a fascinating journey. 
Jill Winnett read two of her exceptional poems-  
‘Missing in Action’ a sad  Vietnam war poem but  
one which left us with a smile was ‘Jimmy the 
‘Bricky’. Thank you Jill. 
We then enjoyed lunch at the Riverina Hotel. 
Our next meeting is Tuesday 24th September 
at  11:00am at the RS Club. Lunch at the 
Submarine Cafe.  
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ST PATRICK’S SCHOOL 
Pray: Sunday 8th September marks the birthday of Our Blessed Mother Mary.  
Remember, O most gracious Virgin Mary, that never was it known that anyone who fled to your 
protection, implored your help or sought your intercession, was left unaided. Inspired by this 
confidence, I fly unto you, O Virgin of virgins, my mother. To you I come, before you I stand, sinful and 
sorrowful. O Mother of the Word incarnate, despise not my petitions, but in your mercy, hear and 
answer me. Amen. 
Live: We celebrated Education Assistant Week with multiple celebrations for our very capable and 
much-loved team member Hope Mackinlay. Hope’s dedication to the student’s learning and 
commitment to the school community is unwavering and we celebrate how fortunate we are to have 
her as such an integral member of our staff. 
Learn: Over the past two weeks I have found myself in both 
classrooms teaching for all or part of the day. Whilst I teach all 
students during the week the opportunity to jump in for extended 
periods of time is always a gift. After all it is because of teaching that 
I am able to lead the school community so returning to the 
classroom reinforces the reason why I do what I do. Children are 
sponges who absorb knowledge, words, behaviours and habits. They 
have a limited filter and spend much time making sense of their 
world by what and who they experience. I challenge you to embrace 
the opportunity to learn something new every day. You won’t have to look too far; your beautiful 
children have many lessons waiting for you! 
Reminder Enrolments are open! We are accepting enrolments for Kindergarten 2025 as well as Year 1-
Year 6. Please call to enquire: 6036 2288 
May God’s blessings be with you all, Melanie Dusterhoft Mavrick, Principal 
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HOLBROOK PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Now taking enrolments for Kindergarten 2025: Looking for a school 
where your child can truly shine? Our small school offers a nurturing 
environment with personalised attention, dedicated teachers, and a 
close-knit community. Every student is known, valued, and supported to 
reach their full potential. Experience the benefits of a small school with a 
big impact—enrol today and be part of our vibrant, caring family! Don’t 
delay; enrol today!  
https://enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/#/?schoolCode=2170 
Book Week: Our recent Combined Celebrations Week, which brought 
together the magic of Book Week and the spirit of Education Week, was 
a resounding success. The festivities started with a vibrant Book Fair, 
where students paraded in creative costumes representing their 
favourite characters. The parade was a delightful display of imagination 
and enthusiasm, with students proudly showcasing their literary 
heroes. 
Following the parade, we opened our classrooms, allowing parents to 
step into their children's daily learning environments and engage with 
their educational journey. 
Families then joined their children for a joyful picnic lunch, turning the 
school grounds into a lively picnic spot filled with laughter and 
conversation.  
The week beautifully celebrated our students' love for reading and 
learning, leaving everyone with cherished memories and a deeper 
connection to our school community. 

https://enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/#/?schoolCode=2170
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LITTLLE BILLABONG-HOLBROOK CWA  
Following our busy catering events earlier this 
year, the CWA branch has slowed down as is 
usual in winter. We did lay a wreath on ANZAC 
Day, made from limbs from a Lone Pine. Colin and 
Elaine Strong, along with other Murray Group 
members attended the State Conference in Coffs 
Harbour in May, spending time with Ros (Bowler) 
and Peter Kitching. It was great to see them. It 
rained every day but none of us minded at all!  
We also represented our branch at the Murray 
Group church service in Corowa.  
Our meetings have been well attended even with 
about five ladies travelling all over the country in 
the past few months! What sights they have seen- 
and fascinating stories they have to tell! 
We enjoyed the Murray Group International/
Cultural Day in Gerogery recently, where we 
celebrated France, the country we have been 
studying this year. (Our new country will be 
announced on 1st October- no idea where we go 
next!) Members were dressed in red, white and 
blue- the colours of France - and a great 
competition for best dressed was held. Kate 
Locke, dressed as a French artist, won easily, then 
read a poem in her French, much to the 
amusement of everyone - we were relieved no 
French lady was there!! 
Five of our members attended the 100 years 
celebration of the Wagga Wagga branch. Mrs Joy 
Beames our State President was Guest Speaker 
and a lovely afternoon tea was enjoyed by the 78 
people there. 
We are now busy preparing items to display at 
our branch International Day on 19th  Sept in the 
library meeting room. Our two local schools will 
be entertaining us with their interpretation of 
France. Members are cooking all sorts of 
wonderful dishes for our lunch. If you would like 
to attend- especially if you are French, please get 
in touch with us, phone numbers listed below. 
Our special Guest Speaker is Mrs Jenny 
Chobdzynski from Wagga who is the CWA State 
International Officer.  
Our branch AGM will be held on Tuesday 1st  
October at 2 pm at the Little Billabong Hall. If you 
would like to come along- please get in touch. 
On 17th October, our branch is hosting the 
Murray Group AGM and Conference in Holbrook. 
Our guest speaker is State President, Mrs Joy 

Beames. As we have increased from 8 branches 
to 11 - with the inclusion of Berrigan, Murray-Hutt 
at Finley and Jerilderie, (Sturt Group disbanded 
last year – and, we are very pleased to have 
gained these branches) we are hoping for many 
members to attend.  
Margaret Geddes, Branch President, 0439 369 
676. Elaine Strong, Publicity , 0427 363 416. 

DEMENTIA ACTION WEEK  
Holbrook Dementia Alliance Group is having a 
Morning Tea, on 19 September at the Holbrook 
Sporting Complex room from 10-11.30am for all 
community members, to promote a Dementia 
Friendly Community, during Dementia Awareness 
Week. We will have speakers and information 
available over a cuppa and a chat! Our aim is to 
raise awareness and understanding in our 
community. Around 2/3rds of people living with 
Dementia in our community need support, and 
learning more about Dementia can help you 
support them. The aim or our Dementia Alliance 
café, morning tea is to create an opportunity for 
people and carers to come together and stay 
connected and engaged in their communities. 
Include, Encourage &  Empower 

  

B1 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   6am to 4.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
8am to 3.00pm 

 
 

B2 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   7am to 3.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
7am to 3.00pm 

 
 

Please phone for orders also on  
02 6036 2049  

B2 phone: 02 6036 2967 
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JUNIOR FOOTBALL/NETBALL 
PRESENTATIONS 

On Sunday 23rd August HFNC held their annual 
Junior Presentation at Holbrook Sporting Complex. 
Over 150 people attended and celebrated the 
junior football and netball teams, congratulations 
to all players this year on a wonderful season.  
It was exciting to have 14’s & 17’s football as well 
as 15’s & 17’s netball playing finals, please 
support them if you can! Many thanks to all the 
parents, coaches, managers, umpires, trainers, 
sponsors, committee and of course the players 
who make this junior competition possible.   
2024 Awards  
11/Under Netball: Coaches Olivia Toll and Molly 
Barr Smith,  
Best & Fairest Harmony Lavea and Claudia Finlay, 
Runner-up Arabella Pincott,  
Most Improved Edwina Barr Smith  
 

13/Under Netball: Coach Maddy Croton,  
Best & Fairest Annabelle McCrohon, Runner-up 
Jasmine Purcell,  
Coaches Award Alexus Feltrin  
 

Under 14’s Football: Coach Bert Mathewson, 
Stephen Webb Memorial B&F Ollie Cardile, 
Runner-up Jye Livermore,  
Most Improved Byron Flewin (absent),  
Training Award Will Glass,  
Coaches Award Abbie Spokes 
 

15/Under Netball: Coach Tayla Byrne, Best & 
Fairest Alice Hearn, Runner-up Abby Pincott, 

Sportsmanship Award Gwen Durdin-Paul,  
Most Improved Anabella Lindsay  
 

17/Under Netball: Coach Tara Roberts,  
Best & Fairest Daija Lavea, Runner-up Molly Barr 
Smith,  
Coaches Award Eden Eastwood 
 

17’s Football: Coach Axl Preston, Assistant Coach 
Corey McCarthy, Peter Waite  
Best & Fairest Izak Schirmer, Runner-up Wil 
Jenkyn,  
Most Consistent Casey Webb,  
Most Improved Will King,  
Richard Hamilton Coaches Award Oscar Preston, 
Training Award Tom Parker  
Holbrook Netball Club Junior Club Person 
presented by club Life Member, Lea Parker - Olivia 
Toll and Molly Barr Smith.  
Hume League Netball Representatives - Alira 
Coman and Alana Scholz. 

RS CLUB BOWLS 
CLUB EVENTS: Consistency: 1st round completed  
Handicap Singles: Round 1 29th September , 
Round 2 13th October. Don’t forget to put your 
names on the entry sheet!!! 
PRESENTATION DAY & AGM: All bowlers; our 
presentation day and AGM will be held on the 
22nd September. There will be social bowls from 
10am, followed by our AGM, then lunch and 
presentations. Please note there will be a sheet 
up on the notice board for catering purposes…    
Social bowls are still on Wednesdays @ 1.30pm, 
Fridays @ 1.30pm and Sundays @ 10am. 
NOTE FOR BOWLERS: please have your names in 
15minutes before the event commences. This 
gives the starter time to do a draw.    
Any new bowlers that would like to have a game, 
you are very welcome to come along. 
Happy bowling KUI 
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02 6036 3428 
 

FOOTBALL  

3 August Rd 15 vs Howlong: After the loss at 
Coreen, our lads were keen to return to their 
winning ways, and did so with a 38-point triumph 
over the Spiders.  
10 August Rd 16 vs Osborne: This was a titanic 
tussle between the two top teams, which ended 
with the Brookers falling two points short at 
Osborne.  
17 August Rd 17 vs Lockhart: A must-win to lock 
in a top two spot, and the boys didn't disappoint. 
Everyone was up and about, but Lockhart brought 
that fast-running game that took our boys a 
couple of quarters to get under control. Josh 
Kable had a record-breaking day, putting on an 
intercept marking masterclass. Players' Player - 
Josh Kable Holbrook Hotel meal voucher - Matt 
Bender Riverina Hotel tankard - Corey McCarthy. 
24 August Rd 18 vs Billabong Crows: The Brookers 
tuned up for the looming finals series by stoning 
the Crows by 65 points at Holbrook. Will Holmes 
shared the Players' Player award with the equally 
busy Alec Sullivan. The match marked the return 
of Jock Triggs, who had been on the sidelines for 
twelve weeks after dislocating an elbow against 
Henty. Andy Wettenhall (Riverina Hotel tankard) 
justified his recent promotion to the seniors, his 
left boot served him well as usual. Matt Bender 
(Holbrook Hotel meal voucher) has been a pillar of 
consistency this season, and his speed will be an 
asset on the spacious Walbundrie ground in 
September. Others to feature in the victory were 
Lochie Semmler, Andrew Dear, Cody Hewat (3 
goals), and Jayden Hucker.  
The annual Pets' Day Out event, run by the 
Holbrook Vet Centre, was a success again - 
although during play a wayward goat had to be 
removed from the oval! 

HOLBROOK RS GOLF CLUB 
Four women went to the RWGA presentation 
dinner at Narrandera, to collect the pennant flag. 
Holbrook RS Ladies Golf pennant team were 
winners of the Riverina Women’s Golf Association 
pennant competition for 2024. The team beat 
Albury Commercial in the Final played at the 
Wagga City golf course. Members of the team: Liz 
Plunkett, Chris Spokes, Brooke Mathewson, Lea 
Parker, Teresa Waters and Helen Morton. 
Holbrook’s last win in the RWGA was 1995 so the 
golfers were happy to collect another flag for the 
trophy cabinet. 

Only about a month to go in our Golf Cart Raffle 
before it is drawn on the October long weekend 
at our annual Three Person Ambrose day.  Please 
consider purchasing a ticket if you have not done 
so already to help support your local golf club. 
Dad’s Army:  5/09/2024  1st M. Winnett, 2nd T. 
Castles, 3rd P. Spokes.  NTP 10th P. Spokes. naga. V. 
Derbridge 
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MINI EARTHWORKS 
Tree Stump Removal 

Rotary Hoe 

Yard Levelling 

Landscaping 

Post Holes 

Trenching 
 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump it 

or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 

 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

NH SPRAYING 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For all your broadacre spraying  
and spot spraying needs. 

Ph TROY: 0418 370 627 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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3½ t Excavator for Hire 
Truck for Hire 



 ISSN 1832-0198 (print); ISSN 2652-1296 (online)                                            1100 FREE COPIES PRINTED  
Holbrook Happenings                                                            11 September 2024 

 

A N N O U N C E M E N T S  C O M M U N I T Y  D I A R Y  

September 2024 
Wed 11 Holbrook Public Schools’ Whole School 
 Performance 1pm & 6.30pm 
Thu 12 Rotary Club Guest Speaker—John Parry 
 (village kids in Cambodia) 6.00pm @ RS 
 Club 
 Holbrook Public Schools’ Whole School 
 Performance 6.30pm 
Fri 13 OMNI 
Sat 14 NSW Local Government Elections 
 National Peacekeepers’ Day 
Tue 17 Henty Machinery Field Day 
 Yoga commences @ Library Meeting 
 Room 
Wed 18 Henty Machinery Field Day 
Thu 19 Henty Machinery Field Day 
 Dementia Alliance Group morning tea 
 10am @ Holbrook Sporting Complex 
Sat 21 Hume League Football/Netball Grand 
 Finals 
Sun 22 RS Club Bowls AGM & Presentations 
Tue 24 Probus 11am @ RS Club 
 Commander Holbrook RSL War Memorial 
 Scholarship exam 
Thu 26 Rotary Club Guest Speaker - Nikita 
 Stevenson (Tall Ships) 6.00pm @ RS Club 
Fri 27 OMNI 
Sun 29 Free Caravan Weight Checks @ Culcairn 
 Showgrounds 
 

October 2024 
Tue 1 Kite Making 11am @ Holbrook Library 

 Free Load Restraint information 
 Session 4-6pm @ Culcairn Memorial  Hall 
Fri 4 Lankey’s Creek Happy Hour 6.30pm 
Fri 11 OMNI 
 Senior Football/Netball Presentations 

YOGA IN HOLBROOK 
September—December 2024 

Tuesdays  
Beginners Gentle Supported Class 4-5pm 

General Class -  5.30-6.30pm 
Commencing: 17th September 2024 

 

Join me at the Holbrook Library  CTC  
For Yoga 

MOVEMENT, MINDFULNESS & MEDITATION 
Cost is $25 per class 

 Registration & Enquiries 
Sue Rutledge: 0419 606 581          holbrookyoga@gmail.com  

 
 
 
 
 
 

We are hiring: Cook/Chef 
Experience level is not critical 

Join our fantastic team for day shifts only. 
Some flexibility with hours. 

4-5 days per week. 
Must be available for weekends. 

 

Contact Sarah: hello@thetenmile.com.au 
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Did you know The Holbrook Pharmacy  
is a stockist for MooGoo? 

 
 
 
 
 

Products include: moisturisers, shampoos, 
conditioners, lip balms, tinted face cream, 

natural toothpaste, aluminium-free 
deodorant, milk wash and more.  

Treating conditions like: dermatitis, 
eczema, psoriasis and sensitive skin.  

Come in-store and have a chat with the 
lovely staff today. 

The Holbrook Pharmacy 
119 Albury St 

Open Monday-Friday 9-5  
(closed for lunch 1-1.30pm) 

Saturday 9-12noon. 
Ph: 02 6036 2055   Fax: 02 6036 2360 

Email: holbrookpharmacy@hotmail.com 
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